W A B O Waynesboro, Mississippi

September 3, 1954

Kermit Gary RFD #2 Walnut Port, Penn.

Dear Kermit:

Please excuse: this paper but unfortunately we have not as yet received our stationery.

It was with great pleasure that we received your letter today stating that you received our initial frequency check on Tuesday August 31, 1954. Your report was complete. The announcements which you reported compared with our log to the minute. Your mention of the S-9 signal gives us an excellent indication that we were right on Zero.

It was a pleasure also to hear from someone in that part of the country as my home is Glen Cove, New York. I have been down here a little over a year and although I have been converted somewhat into a Rebel, I believe I can still qualify as a "Damn Yankee".

Again let me say it was good to get your reply in regard to our initial broadcast test and hope that you will let us know results if you should pick us up again. I might add that we expect to begin our broadcasting schedule Thursday or Friday, September 9th or 19th in which case we shall make another frequency check the night before either the 8th or 9th.

Thank you for your excellent cooperation.

Sincerely

Keith L. Andre

/Manager

KLA:ma